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Research Work on a Plurinational Basis

Willy E. Moser*
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Dear Sir,

First let me congratulate to the creation of the Honda Fujisawa Memorial
Foundation, International Association of Traffic and Safety Sciences.

In the postwar period, road traffic in Japan took a tremendous development
but, alas, also its consequences, the accident rate. It is a worry for all decent citizens,
but it is particularly meriting if some of them take the initiative to study this problem
in depth. In spite of the action already taken by many organizations, governmental and
non-governmental, there is a wide field where there is little or no knowledge at all on
the real causes of accident. In police reports there is often question of "non mastering
the vehicle” as the cause of an accident. Frequently, this explanation is not satisfactory,
because the real reason cannot be determined.

The way the Foundation intends to tackle problems by multidisciplinary re-
search is certainly the most promising way to get to results which allow to define
problems in a much clearer manner.

IDBRA’s own research work is done in a similar manner but, in addition, on
a plurinational basis. We believe that results obtained from various countries based on
a uniform research method are highly interesting and perhaps also more significant.
Should there be considerable differences between these results, the causes have to bhe
determined.

I wish the Foundation much luck and strong support for the meriting work
they envisage to undertake. May I also express the hope that in a not too far future

there will be an active and close cooperation between the Foundation and IDBRA in the
new series of research work IDBRA is about to start.

Yours truly K\J { t’\‘ _
* Chairman, International Drivers’ Lﬂ&‘l (e

Behaviour Research Association (IDBRA)
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